
 
www.universalcitybassclub.com  

           9 July 2021 

Meeting Called to order by President Fred Beard 6 Jul 21 @ 7:30 pm 

(pledge of allegiance recited) 
  

Guest/Perspective New Members:  None 
 

Secretary Report: Accepted as publishes. 
 

Treasure Report:  June 2021 Treasure Report presented by David.    
 

Treasurer’s Report: March 2021 BANK PETTY CASH 

Balance Forward $6,328.14 $60.00 

Total Income $0.00 $0.00 

Total Expense  $325.00 $0.00 

Ending Balance $6,003.14 $60.00 

 

Tournament Report:  Steve presented the June 21 tournament results:  
 

Lake Amistad: 21 participants, 90 fish, total weight 145.22 
 

Open Division:     Ladies Division: 

1st Jeff Mergele        10 Fish,   18.75 lbs 1st Jenny Mergele          10 Fish        17.71 lbs 

2nd Steve Connelley        10 Fish,   16.51 lbs 2nd Kris Hunter   3 Fish            3.78 lbs 

3rd Daniel Kalinoski        10 Fish,   14.30 lbs  
 

Big Bass: 

Ken Schmoekel         3.41 lbs 
 

Heavy Team:     Couples Division: 

Steve Connelley      10 Fish,   16.51 lbs Jeff Mergele  10 Fish      18.75 lbs 

John McQueen            6 Fish,  10.78 lbs Jenney Mergele , 10 Fish      17.71 lbs 

Total Weight      16 Fish    27.29 lbs Total Weight  20 Fish      36.46 lbs  
 

Junior Boys Division:     Junior Girls Division:  

None       None 
 

Next tournament: 10 July 2021, Choke Canyon, Weigh in Location: Calliham, Weigh Time: 

Saturday @ 4pm, 5 Fish limit. 
 

Tournament Notes: 

- Please exercise proper fish care due to the hot weather 

- Choke Canyon the park has a new gate system that opens automatically at 6 am and closed at 10 

pm.  You still need to pay at the box when entering. 

- August Tournament hours could possibly be changed, information will be shared via email. 

 



TABC:  State Championship will be held at Falcon Lake 18-19 Sep.   

 

METRO METRO City Championship will be held at Lake Amistad the 2&3 October.   More information 

forthcoming on the schedule of events.   

 

Old Business: 

 

- The Doe and Hog Hunt winner was announced.  Congratulations to Justin Stewart!   Big 

thanks to Walter for donating the Hunt, Doug Friesnhahn for selling the Cards & to everyone who 

bought a card to support UCBC.  
 

New Business: 

- UCBC will be holding a Christmas party at the Connelley Ranch on 11 Dec 21 from 4 to 10 pm.   

Event organizers are Paula and Dolline.  More information forthcoming 

 

Announcements:  UCBC wish the following members who have been hospitalized for various health 

situations a speedy recovery:  Chuck & Cynthia Turknett, Alan Parks and David Teplicek  

 

Meeting Adjourned 8:26 pm 

 

Kris Hunter 

UCBC Secretary 

 


